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A. Rupert De Castro CMA, President

INAUGURAL SUMMIT MEETING

SAINTS NEWS & VIEWS� � �

The shovel is in the ground for our
grand Wall of Fame project. The
Wall is under construction as I write.

Our capable Guyana Wall of Fame
TEAM is on the job. The Guyana
TEAM is building the wall for thou-
sands of $$ less than we raised – and
this is just the beginning. A com-
plete new concrete block / chain link
face will surround the College
grounds, and thousands of $$ will be
left over to help Saints. All new Wall
of Fame Campaigns will result in 80-
90% of the funds raised going to-
wards the school and 10-20% toward
installing name plaques for new con-
tributors.

The Wall of Fame project will even-
tually raise over $100,000 CAN.
Remember, we have already passed
$42,000 CAN.

Once the Wall is built, we will be gearing up
for a new campaign to add more names to
the Wall so that all who “missed the boat”
the first time will have the opportunity of
having his/her name emblazoned into a gran-
ite plaque for posterity.

It’s been a long time coming. Now it’s here.
And on-going.

But we still need some help from you.

Any contributor who is willing to “top

up” into the next level or above is encour-

aged to do so. After all it is a fund-raiser.

Contributors are also invited to subscribe

towards a plaque for any members of staff

of his/her choosing, and a plaque will be

added when the amount received for a

staff member reaches C$ 200.00

See WALL OF FAME on page 2

Volume 10, Issue 1 March 5, 2004

On the Web at:

www.torontosaints.com

�
T H E N E W S L E T T E R O F TH E S T . S T A N I SL A U S
C O L L E G E A L U M N I A S S O C I A T I O N T O R O N T O

Upcoming Events

Spring Dinner & Dance

Saturday April 24, 2004 at Sts. Peter &

Paul Ukrainian Church Hall

Golf Tournament (co-hosted with

Queens)

Saturday July 10, at Bushwood Golf Club

Caribjam

Friday July 30, at Thornhill Community

Centre

Last Lap Lime

Monday August 2, at Shangri La

Fall Dance

Saturday October 23, at Thornhill Com-

munity Centre

New Year’s Eve Dance

Friday December 31 at Thornhill Commu-

nity Centre

In November 2003, the Toronto Executive held a one-day plan-
ning session to review the Association’s activities in providing
assistance to the College. At this meeting, it became clear that
the various College alumni Associations need to work together
more closely to achieve their common objective. After some
communications with the alumni Associations in Guyana, Bar-
bados, and New York, the Toronto Executive decided to host a
meeting of the alumni Associations and unattached alumni in
Toronto in the summer of 2004.

This inaugural summit meeting is scheduled for Sun. 1 Aug.,
2004, at the Tam Heather Curling & Tennis Club, 730 Military
Trail, Scarborough, Ontario. This date was scheduled to take
advantage of alumni visiting Toronto for the annual Caribana
festival which occurs during this period and for the Guyanese
alumni Associations’ Last Lap Lime event scheduled for Mon.
2 Aug., 2004.

The Agenda for the meeting is still under development, and
will be based on the following objectives of the meeting :

• Create an “umbrella” organization which will coordinate
the activities of the individual international Alumni Associa-
tions in their efforts to assist the College;

• Develop the rules and guidelines under which the new
organization will operate;

• Identify the current most pressing needs of the College;

• Determine the measures and efforts to satisfy these imme-
diate needs.

All college alumni are invited to attend and to contribute their
suggestions for improving the work of the Associations. If you
plan to be present, please let us know as early as possible
(either via our web-site, www.torontosaints.com, or directly to
me – see below) since this will enable us to make all the neces-
sary arrangements for the meeting.

If any attendees need to make hotel reservations, let us know as
soon as possible since we may be able to assist in negotiating
for rooms with the local hotels. Early reservations are impor-
tant for this time of year, since the annual Caribana festival
draws many visitors from the U.S. and overseas, resulting in a
scarcity of hotel rooms during this period.

L. A. (Bunty) Phillips, Meeting Coordinator – brickdam@eol.ca
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We intend to engrave your plaque with your name, and either the years attended or the year you left Saints; the choice is yours. The name and

date(s) we plan to use are as shown in the Table below. The Chapter information is added only for general information, and will not be part of

the engraving of the plaque.

The Legend used for the Table is:: T = Toronto B = Barbados G = Guyana * = Friend of Saints

Commitments were given to the above generous contributors that their plaques will surround the 32” x 24” cornerstone

We are telling you for the last time….Check if we have the correct name and date(s) for YOUR plaque. Stone is about to
be cut, and we aim to get the lettering correct for all of the plaques. If the name or date(s) for your plaque is not correct, or is
incomplete, please contact us as follows:

On the Web at www.torontosaints.com OR via email at admin@torontosaints.com

You may even write to A. Rupert De Castro CMA, 4544 Sheppard Ave. E. Toronto Ontario, M1S 1V2.
If you prefer, simply call A. Rupert De Castro at 416-298-2800, between 9 am to 9 pm, weekdays.

You can also email Rupert directly at : adecastro@trebnet.com .

Once your name and date(s) are cut in stone, it is IMPOSSIBLE to correct it!

Table continued on Page 3

Cornerstone Donors Years in Saints
/Year Left

Chapter Cornerstone Donors Years in Saints
/ Year Left

Chapter

Richard Harford 1956-1962 T Vibert Lampkin 1944-1952 T

Brian Ramphal 1972-1977 T Leslie Pereira 1953-1958 T

Paul A. Crum-Ewing 1943-1950 T L.A. Bunty Phillips 1950-1958 T

William P. D’Andrade T Joesph Reis Sr. 1941-1946 T

Cecil F. De Caires 1929-1934 B Joesph Reis Jr. 1965-1972 T

Geffrey De Caires 1954-1962 B Peter Rodrigues 1958 T

A. Rupert De Castro 1954-1959 T Lionel Sewchand T

Gerald De Freitas 1952-1957 B Douglas A. Thompson 1944-1948 T

Peter De Freitas 1958-1967 B Errol Campbell T

Bernard Friemann 1960-1965 T Andre Periana 1965-1970 T

Leadership Donors Years in Saints
/ Year Left

Chapter Leadership Donors Years in Saints
/ Year Left

Chapter

Keith Arno 1958 T Michael Fung T

John D’Andrade 1969 T Gamon Gomes -- *

Brian Devers 1957-1961 T Vincent Mendes De Franca 1949-1954 T

Roger Devers 1959-1964 T Perry Mittleholzer 1970-1976 T

Derek D’Oliveira 1961-1968 T Neville Devonish 1978-1980 T

A.Vic Gonsalves 1950-1957 T

WALL OF FAME
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List of Contributors contd.

Major Donors� Years in Saints
/Year Left

Chapter Major Donors� Years in Saints
/Year Left

Chapter

Bernard Austin 1967-1972 T Robin Shaw 1964-1970 T

Stan J.R. Affonso 1946-1951 T Rosanna Shaw 1978-1983 T

Philip De Cambra 1951-1956 T Joseph Schuler 1960-1962 T

John Gernardo T John Vincent 1943-1949 T

Francis Gernardo 1969-1974 T John Yip 1951-1959 T

Abelard Reis 1969-1973 T Joseph King G

Robert Reis 1966-1974 T Cecil Fitt 1938-1944 B

Maurice Serrao 1956 T P. I. Gomes 1953-1960 B

Supporting Donors� Years in Saints
/Year Left

Chapter Supporting Donors� Years in Saints
/Year Left

Chapter

Paul Abdool T D. Wayne Westmaas 1954-1958 T

Bernard Arokium 1962-1970 T Albert Rodrigues 1954-1959 G

Malcolm Barrington 1971-1976 T Leslie Wight 1947 T

Howard Bryce 1957-1961 T Art Williams T

Bob Chee-A-Tow 1953-1955 T N Ameerally 1958-1965 B

John Choy 1950-1957 T David Vernon Clarke 1950-1955 B

Maurice Choy 1965-1972 T Harold Anthony Clarke 1948-1956 B

Vivian D’Andrade 1943-1950 T Chris De Caires 1966-1970 B

Danny Doobay -- * Carlton I. De Freitas 1944-1949 B

Neil Gonsalves 1954-1962 T Bill De Freitas 1945-1950 B

Hugh Hazlewood 1958-1964 T Clement Derrell 1950-1958 B

Paul Hazlewood 1963-1966 T Jeane Everton Forde 1963-1970 B

N.A. Jordan 1951-1959 T Volville Forsythe 1967-1972 B

Des Jardine 1962-1967 T Stan Greaves 1946-1951 B

Mike Persaud T Andre Greaves 1973-1978 B

Peter Persaud T Colin Henry 1967-1969 B

Brian Rodrigues 1960 T Kenneth Khan 1948-1955 B

Ron Sanders T Mark McWatt 1959-1966 B

Michael Seabra 1954-1958 T Ivor Wilkinson 1952-1957 B

Tony Sookrah 1963-1968 T Ray Yhap 1971-1973 B

Howard Welshman 1954-1960 T Bernard Crawford 1959-1960

William Beckett 1938-1943

Scout Masters Years of service Chapter

Rev. Harold Wong S.J. 1959 - 1960 B

Rev. Benjamin Parrot S.J 1960 - 1963 B

Rev. Bernard Drake S.J 1963 - 1979 B

Other Contributors Chapter

Gregory De Castro T

Ray Rasul T

Teachers Fund Years of service Chapter

Rev. Thomas Lynch T



Pride is the most important ingredient in one’s successful and
satisfying membership in any organization. When one is proud
of one’s association, club or organization, one does not hesitate
to invite others to join. One is not ashamed to be identified as
a member of the organization nor to be seen working on its
projects.

The development of pride in the association should and must
be the ultimate aim of all programs and projects instituted by
the association. Efforts to expand ongoing projects, attempts to
begin new projects, the determination to share the spirit and
camaraderie with others through membership, the goal in re-
warding the exemplary performance of members and the
achievement of others in the community, and the time spent in
publicizing all these activities, all develop and instill pride in
the heart and mind of every member.

Obviously, one can only be proud of a well functioning asso-
ciation. If you think your association is functioning properly,
then be proud of it. Talk about your association. Contribute
your time and resources to your association. Invite new mem-

bers into your association. Wear your association lapel pin
always. Attend your association meetings regularly. Perform
your committee duties promptly. Serve in your respective
offices with commitment and dedication. Be excited about
being a member of the Alumni Association.

New members are the life-blood of any organization. They
bring new energy – not just physical energy to help with pro-
jects but new ideas, new perspectives and possibly new pro-
grams or activities. Unless the benefits to our alma mater are
shared by inviting others to join in our work, our association
is doomed to extinction. Retention of members is important
too. Our association has members who are losing interest and
they need help to find their way back into the fold. Personal
contact, invitation to participate and help, well-run meetings
are the things that develop and sustain strong membership.

The magic ingredient is always YOU!

Vernon (Bill) Hazlewood died at his home in New York City in the last week of October
2003. From 1950 to 1957, he attended the college where he excelled not only in his academic
studies but also in cricket, soccer, and track. After leaving Guyana, Bill attended Howard
University, and studied economics at the undergraduate and graduate levels. He also contin-
ued his athletic activities in the U.S., representing Howard University in soccer.

Continued on Page 5, Memoriam

Be a PROUD member of our Alumni Association!
by Arthur Veerasammy – Asst. Secretary

Since we last issued our newsletter, four
prominent Saints’ “old boys” have died. We
honour them briefly in this issue.

Louis Campayne was described by a col-
league as “a perfect role model, who was
never one to put down or embarass even the
worst student, but always had kind words of
encouragement”. Louis who attended the
College in the late 1940s and early 1950s, died
at his home in England on 15 Sept., 2003. His
ashes were brought to Toronto where his fu-
neral service and burial took place on Fri. 3
Oct., 2003.
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IN MEMORIAM L. A. (Bunty) Phillips

Bill Hazlewood, seen seated left during a recent visit to Toronto. Others in

the picture, standing L to R , Howard Welshman, Joe Castanheiro, Eddie Da

Silva, Bunty Phillips and Ron Dias. Seated are Philip Da Cambra next to

Bill, and Ken Hahnfeld.



Eh, eh, ah jus cum back frum Toranto, an ah hav to tell yuh
bout de meetin ah went to.Yuh rememba de big one dey call
“SSCAA - Toronto Strategic and Tactical Plans 2003 - 2008”
meetin. Yes, de very one dey had at de ole Lass Lap Lime
place in Scarboro.

Well, to me supprize, only bout 16 membas wuz dere. Even a
free lunch kouldn’t get all dem ‘good fuh nuttin’ membas to
cum to de meetin, not even sum ah dem big shot executives
pun de Board. Dey say dey even invite sum ah de odder Ex-
ecutives frum de odder Assosiashuns, but only one sista show
up, Lynette sumting or odda from Bishop’s.
Yuh kno wha Creole tink? Sum people does only cum to de
meetins when it suit dem. So much fuh ‘community spirit’
among de Guyaneze “diaspora” dat dey always sayin so con-
cernd bout de school situation back ’ome. But Creole strayin
frum de point.

De fuss ting dat strike me wuz dat de guy dey kall Bunty was
conductin de meetin like he wuz still de Secretry. I taught dey
did vote e outta affice lass general meetin. Dey had a lil guy
next to he dat dey tell me is de new Secretry, but de man

nevva say one word all tru de meetin, eh, eh.

But de bigga supprize wux wen de Prez open e mouth an start
talkin bout buildin de wall round de college, again! How we
gun buill dis wall at lass, a second time. Yuh kno Creole taught
dey did dun buill de wall since year before de lass, wen dey wuz
bookin group flight with TRANSAT fuh everybady to go to
Guyana fuh de openin ceremonies. An nuttin nevva happen.

Between you, me an de door post, Creole Johnny doan kno how
fuh believe dem. Sum membas still sayin how dey wastin all dat
money buildin a wall round de college dat dem ‘rub down, shuv
down’ people back ’ome who doan wuk, gon bruk down an teef
up everyting.

Creole J. doan kno wha fuh say, but wid all me hart ah wish
dem all de bess. Ah hope me boy Chris at John Fernandes gun
finally get de wall built fuh dem. Ah had such a good lunch
which ah chase wid sum good Niagra Red, dat it wuz like Tanks
Givin fuh Creole Johnny. Ah kan hardly wait fuh next year at de
next Strategic and Tactical meetin fuh hear how dey gon bill de
wall, again!! De ting gettin like a regulah annual event like Lass
Lap Lime

God bless dem all.

What is this? Is this guy crazy? Talking about New Year’s
Eve 2004 when it is so far away. Ah, there is a good reason.

You see, based on what we have planned, the tickets will be
long gone before the actual event and we don’t want our stal-
wart supporters to be disappointed.

Firstly, we will seat no more than 8 persons per spacious round
table instead of the usual 10. We GUARANTEE that not one
ticket over 400 will be sold for a hall that holds 500. Reason?
Our supporters tell us they want more space and we are deter-
mined not to crowd the hall.

We are even willing to reserve a choice table of 8 for you, on a
“first come, first served,” basis. A deposit of only $300 is
sufficient to reserve a complete table right now. You can
make your commitment later, when details such as cost, music
and menu have been determined.

Secondly, it is an ALL INCLUSIVE function: 5 course table
service dinner, complimentary bottles of wine at each table with
your meal, alcoholic beverages and champagne at midnight. In
other words, once you have bought your ticket, not a penny
more will be needed from your pocket. Now, if you have to pay
for a taxi home, that’s on you (smile).

Thirdly, the ambiance as you enter the room will give you the
feeling that this is going to be a fantastic evening, which is what
it will be.

Fourthly, when the party is over, you will want to linger longer.
You will not want to go home. You will not want the evening
to end. .

Our OBJECTIVE is to have you leave (in time) saying what an
unbelievably good time you have had and that you will be back
next year. Watch for more announcements.

REMEMBER YOU CAN RESERVE A CHOICE TABLE OF 8
FOR YOU AND YOUR FRIENDS RIGHT NOW.

DE WALL, AGAIN!!
by Creole Johnny
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Memoriam, from Page 4

Leslie Wight, who died in Toronto on Sun. 4 Jan., 2004, attended the
College during the 1940s. He was one of four brothers who were all
very active and successful in sports (Arnold at cricket in England,
Norman representing British Guiana in cricket, soccer, and field
hockey, and Darwin playing lawn tennis for the colony). Leslie him-
self was the premier opening batsman of his time for colony’s cricket
team. After moving to Toronto, Leslie continued to play cricket in
the first division of the Toronto & District Cricket League in which
he earned some acclaim also as a bowler in addition to his batting
prowess.

Joe Castanheiro, fellow cricketer and personal friend of Les, pays
tribute to this outstanding Guianese on Page 6 of this issue.

Fr. Andrew Morrison SJ died on Mon. 19 Jan., 2004, in
Georgetown, Guyana, at St. Joseph Mercy Hospital where he had
been admitted after complaining of exhaustion. He attended the
College in the 1930s, and went to England in the 1940s to study
for the priesthood. Fr. Morrison was very active in news report-
ing in Guyana, at one time holding the post of Editor of the
Catholic Standard which he used very effectively to campaign for
democracy and freedom in Guyana, winning the accolades of his
peers.

More details about Louis Campayne, Vernon Hazlewood, and Fr.
Andrew Morrison can be found on the Toronto Saints web-site
(www.torontosaints.com).

New Year’s Eve 2004 A. Rupert De Castro



George Leslie Wight, Les to his friends and the cricketing fra-
ternity, was born on May 28th, 1929 in Georgetown. The
Wight brothers, Arnold, Norman, Leslie, Peter and Darwin all
attended St. Stanislaus College and the first four named went
on to represent British Guyana in cricket at the intercolonial
level. Les went one step further when he was selected to repre-
sent the West Indies in the Third Test Match against India at
Bourda in 1953.

Leslie’s first intercolonial match was against Barbados at Ken-
sington Oval in Bridgetown in 1950. He once told me that it
was a baptism of fire, as the Barbados attack was spearheaded
by Frank King who had the ball whistling past his ears. There
were no helmets in those days.

Les will forever be remembered for his part in a then record
opening partnership of 390 with the late Glendon Gibbs against
Barbados at Bourda in 1951. Gibbs made 216 and Les was 262
NOT OUT when the innings was declared closed at 692 for 9.
Les batted for the better part of 2 days and in the process estab-
lished a world record for continuous presence on the field of
play. The record opening partnership stood for 50 years and

was eventually eclipsed in 2002. Leslie’s intercolonial career
spanned the years 1950 – 1953, during which time, in 12
matches, he recorded 4 centuries at an average of 72.19.

In his one and only test match, batting at the unusual number 6
spot in the order, he scored 21. Unusual because he was an
opening batsman and, for reasons only the captain knew, Jeff
Stollmeyer elected to open the innings with Bruce Pairaudeau,
much to Les’ dismay and chagrin. Shortly after the Test Series
was over, Les decided to emigrate to Canada.

In 1953, Les married Elaine (da Silva) and they produced a
family of 4 sons. A devoted husband and father, Les somehow
found the time to pursue his lifelong love – cricket. Not one to
talk too much about the game, he was however an ardent stu-
dent of the game, and continued to amass countless centuries in
Canadian cricket.

Best described as a dour, disciplined, patient batsman, Les ex-
hibited tremendous powers of concentration and, quite simply,
he hated to lose his wicket. Modern day West Indian batsmen
would do well to develop some of his traits.

In 1984, Les was diagnosed with cancer of the spine. His doc-
tor told him he would never walk again, and that he had played
his last cricket match. As we all know, not only did he walk
again, but up to 3 years before his death, he was playing the
game he loved. His doctor could not have known of the man’s
indomitable spirit and courage. He played the innings of his
life and lived another 19 years before the great umpire lifted
the bails.

Les was a credit to his old school, his country and above all his
family. We extend our condolences to Elaine and his sons
Marvin, Jamie, Scott, Andrew and their respective families. It
was a pleasure and a privilege to have known Les. I shall al-
ways treasure the many hours we spent talking and watching
cricket (via satellite in the latter years).

George Leslie Wight died peacefully on January 4/04. May his
soul rest in peace.

Joe Castanheiro

SAINTS CRICKET ICON PASSES ON
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Too early, you say, to plan for this?

That’s not what this group of guys think. They are 1977 Form

5 old boys. It’s going to be THIRTY years since these guys

would have sat next to one another at Saint Stanislaus, and they

intend to revisit the good times they shared.

And guess what? 2007 is the year of the World Cup of Cricket

in the West Indies. The guys are planning to have a Ball!

The mover behind this event is none other than Raymond

Shaw. He can be reached for details at : ray-

bug@inetguyana.net

The News & Views will keep you posted on developments. In

the meantime, start making plans to attend and make it a

memorable occasion.

Reunion 2007
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Big Winner of the night (50-50 draw), David

Charles receiving $245 cash from the President,

Rupert De Castro

Deryck Spooner checking out the size of
jacket presented by Howard Bryce

Donna Bryce receives her prize from

Howard Bryce

Rupert De Castro presented Sherene Lee with

her prize

Sean Jardine smiles as he receives his prize from

Howard Bryce
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….to join a select group of Guyana’s finest, to help

support your Alma Mater. Yes, you too can become

a member of the Saint Stanislaus College Alumni

Association Toronto, and help to direct the activities

of our association. What a challenge! What an op-

portunity! Simply fill out the form below so that we

know who you are, and how to reach you, and submit

it with a cheque or money order for C$ 25.00.

And, member or not, try attending one of our meet-

ings—you might like it!

Please complete this portion and return it with a cheque for $25.00 (Cdn) payable to:

St. Stanislaus College Alumni Association Toronto

4544 Sheppard Avenue East, Scarborough, Ontario, Canada M1S 1V2

Name: ________________________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________

Phone (Res.) : ________________________ Amt. enclosed: $ _________

(Bus) : ________________________ Year graduated: _________

Email Address: ____________________________________________

Invitation

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION

If you are reading this newsletter in paper format, it
means that you do not have an e-mail address or, if
you have one, we either do not have it or have an
incorrect e-mail address for you.

We are trying to reduce our costs by distributing our
newsletter electronically. Please send your current e-
mail address to Bunty Phillips at brickdam@eol.ca.
We assure you that we will use your personal infor-
mation only for alumni purposes, and will not distrib-
ute any of it to any other parties.




